Shirley Polinger called and complained about treatment at the Beach, said that a man she did not know was very rude to her. She offered her services should the town ever have any meetings about recreation and she suggested that water toys be banned from the Beach because she feels that they are unsafe.

Emery Doane suggested that the cast of the Historical Musicale be asked to park someplace other than the fin front of the Town Hall. If the cast parks there where will the theatre goers park?

Joe Brennan of Peterson's Real Estate possibly will be in. Re: Laff preperty assessment.

All paper work for the Jameson Avenue project is ready except a letter from the Selectmen requesting the Federal Fund Assistance. Town Meeting Action Eaving been taken.

Chairs to be brought down from the school